Minutes


Undergraduate Studies Committee of the Faculty Senate, January 10, 2002.

The meeting was called to order at 3:05.  Present were Kenneth Koford, Hilton Brown, P.K. Krishnan, Thomas Leitch, H.W. (Tripp) Shenton, Bill Frawley, Joe DiMartile, Lou Hirsh, and Maggie Masso.

Old Business:


1.  Ancient Greek and Roman Studies proposal, and the nature of the “areas” under the various concentrations in FLL.   Professor Braun had developed detailed information on the areas, and had discussed them in detail with Koford before the meeting.  He provided checklists for a n umber of concentrations, particularly German Studies.  Each concentration in FLL is a specific language.  But each language can normally be approached in one of 5 ways: language and literature, civilization and culture, period studies, area studies, and linguistics.  These are required options for students, and the student must take and follow one.  They are NOT spelled out in any detail in the Catalog, but are noted briefly.    The total number of these areas was around 28, if the proposed changes are included.


The committee agreed that the general approach taken by FLL was reasonable, but voted to request FLL to include more detail of the “areas” in the Catalog.  The Catalog is the contract between students and the University, and so should be as clear as possible.  At the same time, there are so many areas that it would not be practical to include them all in detail.  Prof. Braun and Maggie Masso will work on some clearer language for the Catalog and provide it at the next meeting.


The Committee also voted unanimously to approve the new Ancient Greek and Roman Studies proposal in its current form.


2.  Jewish Studies minor.  Professor Vivian Klaff  presented the case for the proposed changes.  First, as Maggie Masso pointed out, the minimum number of credits in a minor implied by the Catalog is 15, so the move from 15 to 16 is above the minimum.  Also, if the Commiggee requested, Prof. Klaff would be happy to increase the number to 18, as most of the students in the minor take additional related courses that are not currently counted.    These are basic Hebrew, and the trip to Israel.  


Regarding the Jewish sources class, in the absence of Sara Horowitz, who left the University, there is not an adequate teacher of the class on a regular basis, although Prof. Klaff is trying to obtain one.  The history class also lacks a regular faculty member, although some faculty have taught it as a favor.  Prof. Klaff  hopes  to help influence these relevant departments to make appointments covering these areas, which would allow the program to return to its previous structure.  Committee members noted that the area of the Middle East certainly is in the news, and it would be good if more faculty knew something about the region.


Evaluating the proposed changes, the Committee unanimously approved the proposed changes, and also encouraged Prof. Klaff to obtain the faculty support to t each the two core classes on a regular basis.  It also expressed the view that a move to 19 credits would be desirable in the long run.

New Business


1. Animal Science, 4 programs.  Small revisions: 124 courses for graduation, deletion of FREC 201, change in electives.



a) Applied Animal Sciences



b) General Animal Science



c) Animal Biotechnology



d) PreVeterinary Medicine


The committee reviewed these briefly, favored the move to 124 credits for graduation, and unanimously approved them all.


2. Natural Resource Management, Honors B.S.


This honors B.S. program was a generic honors program, and was unanimously approved.


3.  Three new generic honors majors were proposed by the College of Health and Nursing Sciences:



a) Honors Health and Physical Education



b) Honors Health Behavior Management



c) Honors Athletic Training


Koford wondered about the relevance of Honors programs in this area, and Hirsh noted that often there are really excellent students in these areas and that these are serious majors with considerable intellectual requirements.  These majors were unanimously approved.


4.  Eight Items from College of Health and Nursing Sciences came, which were changes in programs.  These, if approved, would appear as “announcements for challenge”.


The committee reviewed all of them, approving one group and asking for more information on the other group.  


Those approved were the following:



a) Revision to Athletic Training Major.  Minor change to make program consistent with accreditation agency guidelines.  Approved unanimously.



b) Revision to the concentration in Biomechanics. In the Exercise Science major.  Two courses previously required are either too hard to staff or not always appropriate.  Change approved unanimously.



c) Figure Skating Science.  Forgot to include HESC 2621 in concentration, last year.  Approved.



d) Recreation and Park Administration concentration.  Minor change, increasing the practicum experience by 1 credit.  Approved unanimously.



e) Sport Management concentration in the Health Behavior Management major.  This changed the concentration to put it in line with accreditation requirements.  It was approved unanimously.


More information was requested on the following items:



f) Exercise Science major.  This has 3 concentrations.  The admissions requirements were increased very substantially, with a minimum GPA of 3.0 from the past 2.0, and decisions made by a faculty admission committee.  It was also questioned what “successful completion” of a set of courses meant--C- or something higher.  The same in item 4b, what is successful completion of BISC 208?  Finally, What is the purpose of the meeting in Figure Skating Science between the Director and the prospective major?



g) Revision of Health Behavior Management major.  Addition of Interest area.  What is the need for an interest area?  The criteria seem very vague.  Why a resume?  What is MATH ____, PSYCH/SOCI ____?



h) Revision of Health and Physical Education major.   There are three eslements, first increasing the credits from 124 to 145, by increasing Lifeguard training from 1 to 2 credits.  But on the sheet we have, the total is 124 credits.  (Also, there are 87 credits in the major, which seems very high--is this required?  How many free electives are there?  Note--I just asked this now--Ken K) Why is EDUC 419, Diversity in the Classroom, “required” in the freshman year when it is a senior course?  What is the rationale for the high GPA required for the major and required for teacher employment?  Does this cause grade inflation?  How does this requirement relate to the Health and Physical Education interest area?

5.  Items postponed to future consideration:



a) BS in Health Studies


This has two parts: Deleting the Concentration in Exercise and Sport Studies from the major in Exercise Science, and adding a new B.S. in Health Studies.



b)  Two items from Mechanical Engineering: adding concentrations in

Aerospace Engineering and Biomedical Engineering

The meeting adjourned at 5:15.

